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The Department  of  Electronics  and  Telecommunications  has  organized  a
seminar on "Bridging the Gap between Academia and Industry" for third and fourth
year students. It was held  on the 17th July 2023.The  Seminar was conducted by
Mr.Rajesh Palande, Head of Practice,Tata Communication Transformation Services
(TCTS). A  total  of 60 students  from TE  EXTC  and  BE  EXTC  attended  this
workshop.

The  Seminar started  from 1.30 pm to 3.30 pm, and the Event commenced
with  the Introduction of the guest speaker by Aishwarya Shenvi from  BE EXTC.
Then the Seminar was carried out by Mr.Rajesh Palande.

Mr.Rajesh Palande  started the  seminar with  the future scope as a telecom
engineer because he had  extensive experience in this field for the last 22 years. He
started with a talk on DevOps,cloud, networking, IoT,  and Data science. During the
session,he interacted with students and gave career guidance in the Telecom field.
Then  he  talks  about  how  telecom  companies   are  moving  to  the  cloud.   He
discusses how to build a resume and talks about  networking certifications (CCNA,
CCNP, and CCIE) and AWS cloud certification.  He gave ideas for building your own
startup.

In  this  event, everyone  actively  participated to  make  it successful.  In the
end,Tanmay Gokarn from BE EXTC  gave a Vote of Thanks to  the speaker,  and
Prof. Smita Pawar wrapped up the Seminar by giving a token of appreciation to   the
speaker, Mr.Rajesh Palande, and all  the students who gave their best to make this
Seminar  successful.  The event was successfully conducted under the guidance of
Prof.Leena Patil And Prof.Smita Pawar.




